6 AAC 16



प्रो. (औं) जसपाल एस सन्धृ ^{सचिव}

Prof. Dr. Jappal S. Sandhu MBBS, MS (Ortho), DSM, FAIS, FASM, FAFSM, FFIMS, FAMS

Secretary



विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(पानव संसाधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार) (Ministry of Human Rasourca Development, Govt. of India)

बहादुरबाह सफ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bohodur Shoh Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

Ph.: 011-23239337, 23236288.

Fax: 011-23238858, email: issandhe.ugg@nic.in;

6th September, 2016

D.O. No. 5-9/2016 (CPP-II)

Dear Sir/Madam.

As you are already aware, the Govt. of India has declared 1st -15th September, 2016 as "Swachh Pakhwada" as a part of Swachh Bharat Abhiyan. It is understood that your esteemed university has already undertaken various activities in this regard emphasizing the importance of cleanliness and hygiene in our life and surroundings. In order to make the "Swachh Pakhwada" a success, I request you to undertake following actions, amongst others, that may spread awareness of and evoke sensitivity to virtues of sanitation and cleanliness.

- Talks by Heads of Institutions on Importance of Cleanliness and Sanitation.
- Sensitization programs for students and staff.
- Mass pledge taking by all students and employees.
- To hold seminars among all students and discuss issues involved.
- · Inspection of Sanitary Facilities.
- Organizing Essay Competition/ Painting Competition on cleanliness.
- Displaying of Banners etc. on Swachhata.
- Weeding out / recording of the old files
- Removal of all kind of waste material like broken furniture, unusable equipments etc.
- Observation of "Swachh Day" on specific dates for specific tasks like carrying out cleanliness activities in and surrounding of campus, hostel building etc.
- Steps to be taken to make necessary amendments in the curricula at educational institutions to provide credit to the student's practical projects on recycling and reusing the biodegradable and dry waste.

You are requested to act upon the above suggestions, circulate this communication to all the colleges affiliated to your university and set up a mechanism to ensure strict compliance in this regard. I request you to upload photographs of activities undertaken on www.swachhbharat.mygov.in and also email it to cdr.edu@nic.in.

With regards,

- Sincerely

(Jaspal S. Sandhu)

The Vice Chancellors of all Universities.

Copy to:

Publication Officer, UGC for uploading on UGC website

(Jaspal S. Sandhu)